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Minutes from 02/11/2019 

Attendance: Kelly Thornberry, Mike Lancaster, Mathew Rusk, David Hays, Robert Graham, 
Connie Crandall, Neal Perkins, Myron Reed, Rob Sherman, Bill Stone, Kayla Ketterling, Lora 
Ketterling, Kent Ketterling, Mike Hoover, Dan Conrad, Charlie Hersch, Gary Cox,  

 

Meeting called to order at 7:01 PM by President David Hays. 

• We have 155 current members. IF YOU HAVEN’T RENEWED, YOUR DOOR CARD 

IS DEACTIVATED. 

• There was an extended discussion about the recent WSAA Vegas shoot at CFA, 

regarding what WSAA requires and re-imbursement. WSAA wants to have indoor 

Vegas & NFAA sectional at CFA annually. Neal Perkins volunteered to discuss 

arrangements with WSAA and bring results to next board meeting.  

• Upcoming 2nd Leg Triple Crown and volunteers needed. Cleanup at 1 PM Friday; 

setup at 4 PM. Mat Rusk suggested having a betting Calcutta at the end of the 

T.C.’s third round next year. 

• Connie Crandall, Sec.Treas., said all CFA funds & CDs have been transferred to 

American Nat’l Bank. Motion to accept treasurer’s report was made and 

accepted. None opposed. Connie is filing paperwork for creating 501 (c3) for CFA 

Scholarship Foundation. 

• Bullseye Archery failed to provide an itemized list when CFA bought BHW 

targets/cores from them last time. Mike Hoover & Neil suggested buying targets 

directly from Reinhart as prices won’t be much more, however a place will be 

needed for delivery. Bob Graham offered to provide places.  

• Lora Ketterling said dinner has been arranged and donations are coming in for 

the April 13th Scholarship Dinner & Auction. Donations include a yard swing, eagle 

embroidered coat and elk quilt for silent auction. Tickets will be available soon. 

More donations need. 

• Neil mentioned that BOW will be having their annual meeting at the Red Lion 

hotel (old Holiday Inn) on March 23rd and 24th. Meeting at 9 AM, speakers from 

noon to 4 PM, then a final banquet. CFA donated a cooler.  

• Bill Stone, State Co-Coordinator for Wyoming Senior Olympics, discussed having 

CFA as host facility for archery competition, which is Aug. 9th & 10th. Neil 

suggested having WSAA provide targets and butts, rather than CFA or State. 

• Mat and Mike Hoover said the Sunday night leagues may switch format to 30, 35, 

40 yds and 40 cm targets. Possibly also 40, 50, 60 yds for summer. Idea is to 

increase attendance/money. 

• Because of the large cost increase of club house insurance, there was a discussion 

of whether we need an insurance quote for the conex contents of the container. 

• Meeting was adjoined at 8:13 PM. 
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2019 Shoot Dates 

 
Triple Crown 

We will be going back to the Friday night line and 2 lines on Saturday this year. 
Registration is one hour before listed shoot times. 

February 15 & 16, 2019     7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday 
March 15 & 16, 2019          7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday 

 

 
Blue Face target shoot 

February 24, 2019 Register 9am, shoot 10am 
 

Scholarship Benefit   Dinner & Auction 
April 13, 2019 4:30 to 7:00 pm 

 

Trad Shoot/Swap Meet and Lunch 

May 4, 2019 Register 9am, shoot 10am 
December 7, 2019 Register 9am, shoot 10am. 

 

3D league 
Tuesday and Thursday nights at 7:00 pm 

 
Sunday Vegas league 

3:00 pm Sunday afternoons. 
 

Bow Hunter Weekend 

August 3 & 4, 2019 
Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy SP 

 
Wyoming Senior Olympics 
August 9, 10 & 11, 2019 

 
 
 

For year’s remaining event dates also see: 
http://www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/pages/calendar.html 
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Thank You… 
The application for scholarships is on the Cheyenne Field Archers 

website http://cheyennefieldarchers.com/index.asp 

Current High school seniors and student in college/trade school may apply. Deadline 

for applications is April 10th 2019. 
 

If you are interested in helping with the scholarship dinner/auction please contact Lora 

Ketterling via email at kketterling@vnc.com. 

The scholarship dinner and auction will be on April 13, 2019 this year. Tickets will be on 

sale soon. 

If anyone is interested in donating items to the silent auction or making a cash donation 

to the scholarship fund contact Lora Ketterling or Connie Crandall. 

The CFA is always looking for volunteers to help with our various activities, if you would like 
to volunteer on the Scholarship committee, help with any of the leagues or any of our large 
shoots throughout the year send your information to cfasecretary@hotmail.com and 
someone will contact you, Thank You. 

 
 

 

The club will be closed for member use at 10:00 am Friday February 15, 2019 until 6:00 
PM Saturday February 16, 2019 for the 2nd Leg Triple Crown. 

 

Senate acts to protect bow owners traveling in national parks 

The U.S. Senate passed a bill Tuesday that included language to allow bows and archery equipment 

to be transported lawfully through national parks. 

Included in the Natural Resources Management Act, which the Senate passed 92-8, the bill would 

provide protections to bow owners as they travel across federal land that many other hunters currently 

have. The provision is part of a bipartisan effort championed by U.S. Sen. Mike Enzi, R-Wyo., over 

the last several years. 

“If you travel with a bow to go hunting, you should not have to worry that taking a shortcut through a 

national park could find you in legal jeopardy,” Enzi said in a news release. “It is important that 

Congress is able to provide common-sense protection for law-abiding citizens who need to travel 

across national parks to get to the land they intend to bow hunt on.” 
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